Annual Contract Renewal with the State of Georgia Department of Corrections

Public Works Director, Robin Cumbus, presented the annual renewal in the amount of \$147,954.00, with the Georgia Department of Corrections for three prison work details. Mrs. Cumbus stated one (1) of the details will be assigned to the Engineering Department to meet state requirements for storm water and two (2) for the Public Works Department to maintain county-owned drainage easements. Commissioner Griner asked how many times these details were used last year? Mrs. Cumbus answered that currently Lowndes County is not using these work details since there are no qualified prisoners available and this request is to keep the contract updated and active, in the event those resources become available. Additionally, Mrs. Cumbus stated if the County does not use the details, the County is not charged. Commissioner Orenstein asked how long has it been since these details were used? Mrs. Cumbus responded two years ago. Vice Chairman Marshall asked to verify the prison work details were not being used due to being unavailable? Mrs. Cumbus responded yes, that is correct.

REPORTS - County Manager

There was no additional information to report.

ADJOURNMENT

Commissioner Griner made a motion to adjourn the work session meeting, Commissioner Orenstein seconded. Vice Chairman Marshall adjourned the meeting at 8:35 a.m.